
 

 

P.O. Box 1360 Cambridge Bay, NU  X0B 0C0          Phone:  (867) 983-4600     Fax:  (867) 983-2594 
 

NIRB File No.: 17UN012 

Associated NIRB File No.: 08MN053 

NPC File No.: 148423 

February 17, 2017 

 

Wayne McPhee 

Baffinland Iron Mines Corporation 

2275 Upper Middle Road East - Suite 300 

Oakville, ON L6H 0C3 

 

Sent via email: wayne.mcphee@baffinland.com 

 

Re: Termination of Assessment Activities for Baffinland Iron Mines Corporation’s 

“Mary River 2017 Winter Sealift” Project Proposal, Pursuant to NuPPAA 

Subsection 143(6) 

 

Dear Wayne McPhee, 

 

On January 26, 2017 the Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB or Board) received a referral to 

screen Baffinland Iron Mines Corp.’s (Baffinland) “Mary River 2017 Winter Sealift” project 

proposal from the Nunavut Planning Commission (NPC or Commission), with an accompanying 

positive conformity determination under the North Baffin Regional Land Use Plan.  Following a 

preliminary completeness check, the NIRB determined that the proposal as submitted did not 

contain the necessary information for the NIRB to carry out its screening and on January 31, 

2017 requested that Baffinland provide the additional information in support of this proposal.   

 

On February 16, 2017 the NIRB received a request from Baffinland to terminate the assessment 

of the “Mary River 2017 Winter Sealift” project proposal.  Pursuant to subsection 143(6) of the 

Nunavut Planning and Project Assessment Act (NuPPAA) [NIRB File No.: 17UN012], this letter 

is an official notification to all parties that the assessment of the “Mary River 2017 Winter 

Sealift” project proposal has been terminated effective February 16, 2017.   

 

In accordance with section 76 and subsection 143(7) of the NuPPAA, a new project proposal 

may be submitted to the NPC in relation to the now-terminated assessment.  The Board notes 

that, pursuant to subsection 143(8) of the NuPPAA, in carrying out the duties for a new project 

proposal related to this terminated assessment, the NPC and the NIRB must consider and may 

rely on any assessment activities that were completed in respect of NIRB File No. 17UN012.  
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All documents received and pertaining to this project proposal can be obtained from the NIRB’s 

online public registry at www.nirb.ca by using any of the following search criteria: 

 Project Name: Mary River 2017 Winter Sealift 

 NIRB File No.: 17UN012 

 Application No.: 125059 

 

Should you have any questions or require clarification regarding the termination of the 

assessment of “Mary River 2017 Winter Sealift” project, please contact Tara Arko – Director, 

Technical Services at (867) 983-4611 or tarko@nirb.ca.   

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 
 

Ryan Barry 

Executive Director 

Nunavut Impact Review Board 
 

cc:  Mary River Distribution List 

  Brian Aglukark, Nunavut Planning Commission 

Salomonie Shoo, Qikiqtani Inuit Association 

Joel Fortier, Qikiqtani Inuit Association 

Elizabeth Patreau, Fisheries and Oceans Canada 
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